West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
March 26, 2018
Members Present: Clay Hungate, John Karnes, Susan Neyman, Darrin Byrum
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, Kari Waterson, T.J. Howerton
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Sarah Sagely
Meeting called to session: 12:02 pm
Public Forum: N\A
February Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the February minutes.
Budget – February: The committee reviewed and approved the February budget.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for April 23rd, 2018 at 12:00 pm.
Pee Wee Football\Cheer: The Committee discussed the Pee Wee program. The Committee felt the Park’s Department should leave the program in place for this season, but this should be the last season for the department to run the program. This will allow time for the department to work with the school or other organizations that might take over the program. It will also allow the department time to organize a fall baseball\softball league and\or tournaments to better utilize Carter Park. Clay made a motion for the Park’s Department to continue to run the program for the 2018 season and for this to be the last season for the program, 2nd by Susan, all voted in favor with John abstaining, motion passed.
2018 Baseball\Softball: The Director gave updates on preparations, participants and teams for the season. The Director provided the Committee with dates pertaining to the season.  
Carter Park Trail: The Director and Susan will work on grant opportunities for the trail.
July 4th Celebration: The Committee discussed the event. The Director informed the Committee the fireworks, pony rides, inflatables and musicians have been booked for the event. Several of the volunteer groups have been arranged for the event. Unity Covenant Church will provide dry inflatables and an extra grill for the event. The Fire department will provide a grill and ice for the event. John stated the school could also help with ice. The Committee discussed the amount of food to be served and better ways to prepare and distribute the food. The Committee decided to increase the food and water for the event with more donations to be requested. The Committee discussed ways to better the event including better options for parking and traffic control. The Director and Committee will continue to look for donations and organize volunteers. 
Project Updates: The Director informed the Committee that the flagpole had been installed, the fences had been stained, the asphalt around the concession area was completed and the parking lot had been sealed and striped.
New Business: 
Darrin wanted to discuss lighting for the parking lot. The Director will research options and pricing for parking lot lighting. 
Darrin asked about drainage on field #3. The Director stated it had not been done, but will try to get it done ASAP.
Adjourn: 1:15 pm

Written by:

___________________________                                 ____________________
Chad Harrison-Director                                              Date

Approved by:

___________________________                                 ____________________

Committee Member                                                     Date

